
 

                                                                                   

Air Quality Division  

Public Comment Period and Hearing  

  
The Air Quality Division of the Arizona Department of Environmental Quality (ADEQ) welcomes comments 

on its proposed 2019 Arizona State Implementation Plan Revision: Demonstration of a Significant Emission 

Rate for Ammonia.   

 

The proposed plan revision demonstrates, pursuant to 40 C.F.R. § 51.165(a)(13) and 83 Fed. Reg. 19631 

(May 4, 2018), that ammonia is not a significant precursor in the formation of secondary PM2.5 and 
therefore does not contribute to the PM2.5 nonattainment in the State.  Therefore, ADEQ is proposing that 

establishing a significant emission rate for ammonia as a PM2.5 precursor is unnecessary pursuant to 40 

C.F.R. § 51.165(a)(13). 

 

Comments will be accepted between February 25, 2019, and March 27, 2019. Comments may be mailed, 

faxed, or emailed to Zachary Dorn, Air Quality Division, Air Quality Improvement Planning Section, Arizona 
Department of Environmental Quality, 1110 W. Washington St., Phoenix, AZ 85007; fax (602) 7712299; 

email dorn.zachary@azdeq.gov.  ADEQ will address comments applicable to the proposed SIP revision.  

  

Comments are also welcome at the public hearing held on March 27, 2019, at 2 p.m., at the Arizona 

Department of Environmental Quality, 1110 W. Washington St., Room #145, Phoenix AZ 85007. 
Comments must be received no later than March 27, 2019, by 5:00 p.m., or submitted at the public 

hearing. Mailed comments must be postmarked by March 27, 2019.    

  

Review the SIP revision online at: http://azdeq.gov/notices or at the ADEQ Records Center, 1110 W. 

Washington St., Phoenix, AZ 85007. For Records Center hours or appointment scheduling, call (602) 
7714380 or (800) 234-5677 ext. 6027714380. 

  

For more information, contact Zachary Dorn at (602) 771-4585 or dorn.zachary@azdeq.gov    

  
ADEQ will take reasonable measures to provide access to department services to individuals with limited ability to 
speak, write or understand English and/or to those with disabilities. Requests for language interpretation, ASL 
interpretation, CART captioning services or disability accommodations must be made at least 48 hours in advance by 
contacting Ian Bingham, Title VI Nondiscrimination Coordinator at 602-771-4322 or Bingham.Ian@azdeq.gov. 
Teleprinter services are available by calling 7-1-1 at least 48 hours in advance to make necessary arrangements.  
  
ADEQ tomará las medidas razonables para proveer acceso a los servicios del departamento a personas con capacidad 
limitada para hablar, escribir o entender inglés y / o para personas con discapacidades. Las solicitudes de servicios 
de interpretación de idiomas, interpretación ASL, subtitulados de CART, o adaptaciones por discapacidad deben 
realizarse con al menos 48 horas de anticipación contactando a Ian Bingham, Coordinador de Anti-Discriminación 
del Título VI al 602-771-4322 o Bingham.Ian@azdeq.gov. Los servicios de teleimpresores están disponibles llamando 
al 7-1-1 con al menos 48 horas de anticipación para hacer los arreglos necesarios. 
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